
FOOTBALL CLUB REPORT 

  
  
The football club has continued to go from strength to strength again for another season. 
  
Away from playing the football, we lost a very important person to the club this year in Mr Peter 
Dyer, who had been associated with the club for over 60 years and will be a great loss to us. 
  
We have been fortunate to continue with a Football Foundation Grant to improve the playing 
service. 
  
We were very fortunate to receive £1000 from the local County Councillor and this has been 
used to improve the changing facilities (not quite complete yet) 
  
Benacre Estate continue to support us, and we are very grateful for the continued use of the 
field. 
  
Future project to fence in the A12 side of the field. 
  
On the Pitch -  
  
The first team have won the league and the Cyril Bayliss cup. They will now play in Division 1 of 
the Anglian Combination league next season. They have won promotion from division 5 to 
division 1 in 5 years. 
  
Our reserve team who plays in the district league have had a mixed season. 
Played 18 
Won 6 
Drawn 2 
Lost 10 
  
We are providing football for over 40 adults every weekend of the playing season. 
 


